MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF THE MVCC PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATION
January 16, 2015
1. Motion to approve April 28, 2014 minutes

1st Patti Antanavige

2nd Dawson McDermott 

Carried unanimously

2. President Opening remarks
a. Welcomed new members

b. Welcomed recent retirees and presented plaques

c. Update on PA committees

Member Services Committee:  Paul Halko chaired this committee until his retirement this past December.  He and his committee organized our annual end of semester gatherings along with this luncheon.  This committee is also responsible for distributing New Member binders out to all of our new hires.  Beginning this semester, please join me in congratulating Patti Antanavige on being appointed as the PA’s 1st VP and Chair of the Member Services Committee.  
Community Outreach Committee:  They continue to be in the forefront of raising funds, collecting can goods, collecting coats, and presenting movies that promote unionism.  With support of our membership, we have donated goods and funds to Toys for Tots, Food and Allergies Research and Education Awareness Walk, Michelle Adey Memorial, Ted Moore Run/Walk, Strides Against Breast Cancer, Rescue Mission and the Central New York Labor Council.
The New Member Committee: Organized a New Member Reception this past fall.  This reception was well attended by new and seasoned members of our union.  The event was organized along with our Community Outreach Committee.  This event raised nearly $500 along with a fair amount of toy donations for the Toys For Tots organization.  Aaron and his committee look forward to planning more activities like this to strengthen the bond between our new and existing members.
Grievance Committee: Six grievances have been filed on various contract violations with three going to arbitration.  
Negotiations team: is continues to work behind the scenes, even though our contract does not expire until Aug 2016.  They review proposed job description changes, attend various meetings about insurance benefits, and participated in a mock negotiations session in the fall.  The mock negotiations invited those interested in playing a role on the team.  Stacey McCall, Kevin Seimbab, and Alex Haines-Stephan participated in this weekend session.

Education and Training Committee: Presented a Retirement 101 workshop during the August Institute. Representatives from NYSUT, the Social Security Office, Stacey Braun and Feldman, Kramer & Monaco PC presented information to members thinking about retiring on topics such as member and social security benefits and principles of estate planning.  
Political Outreach Committee: Sent members to meet with our representatives in Albany to discuss budget concerns and the issues impacting higher education.  Justin also attends the Oneida County Board of Legislature meetings.  Anyone willing and available to attend these meetings should contact Justin.
Benefits Fund: Continues to review the benefits that are currently offered to determine if we want to continue, improve, add or remove to our plans.  We are pleased to offer members $100 flexible benefit reimbursement for 2014.  Moving forward trustees of the benefits fund have approved increasing the annual benefit to $150 for 2015 per member.  The benefits fund is also pleased that we added an additional financial services benefit (Stacey Braun).  Keep in mind the fund provides a life insurance policy, Davis Vision coverage, and a Long Term Disability policy. 

Sick Leave Donation Committee: The sick leave donation program allows members who experience medical issues, and require to be out of work for an extended period of time, to request sick time donations from the membership.  The member is required to complete paperwork explaining that they have depleted their leave time and need time donated until they are cleared to return to work.  The membership is allowed to donate as many or as few sick days as they would like.  The maximum amount of sick time that a member can have donated to them is 60 days in total.  
Internal Communications Committee:  This committee generates our newsletter, PAnorama, performs all duties related to our annual election, and reviews applications for our PA Scholarship and selects our annual winner.  

3. Remarks from NYSUT Secretary – Treasurer Martin Messner

4. Remarks from NYSUT LRS Jim Henck

5. Presentation of PA Scholarship winner

6. President Closing remarks
a. Members were asked to watch for an email from HR regarding a health insurance audit.

b. Those teaching overload courses should accept their contracts when made available on the first day of classes.
7. Motion to adjourn 

1st Alex Haines-Stephan

2nd Roman Santos

Carried unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Emily Hantsch, PA Secretary

